
Johnstown Saddle Club August 3, 2020 Minutes


Meeting was called to order at 6:04 pm.


Roll call of officers: All were in attendance.


Secretary’s report: The July 13th, 2020 minutes were approved as read.  


Treasurer’s report:  July’s report - the Royalty has $522.01 in their account. We have $6,762.60 in 
checking after depositing $1,706 from the July Gymkhana and $1720 from the July Show.  We paid $120 
to Gallegos Sanitation and $200 to the July Judge. We have $2,552.04 in Savings after receiving .10 cents 
in interest, giving us a total balance of $9,314.64.


Royalty report:  Cambree reported that the raffles are going well, at the last raffle they had one for the 
adults and one geared more for the younger age group.  The royalty has also started selling candy which has 
been well received.


Old Business: Nothing to report.


New Business: There was a discussion to move the Western portion of the show to the beginning of the day 
and move the English portion to the end.  After hearing the concerns, it was decided to leave the schedule 
as is.


Paige reminded members that the August show will be doubled judged with Chuck Mangan doing the August 
show and Beth Smith will do the May makeup show. Paige also asked if there was interest in having the 
photographer Donna from Hold on to the Memories at the show and it was decided there was enough 
interest.


Discussion was brought up about having the individuals working the gates not opening the “in” gate to let a 
new horse in until the horse that just ran exits the “out” gate.  We also need to make sure the person who 
sets the flag has enough time to get out of the way before the new participant enters the “in” gate.  If 
there are issues that come up with these items or any other, please bring them to the gymkhana manager’s 
attention so they can be addressed quickly.


There has been an issue with the speaker fading throughout the day.  Will need to be fixed when possible.  
It was also mentioned to have a walkie talkie at the “in” gate so the announcer and gate person can more 
easily communicate.


New and Returning Members: None 


Member time:  It was decided that member hours can be accumulated for donating items for the royalty 
raffle.  Discussion was brought up regarding the year end banquet and that we need to start looking for 
places that would allow a large group due to the current restrictions.  The banquet is held in November so 
as to give us enough time to get the yearend awards ordered and shipped.


Bills to be paid:  Susan mentioned that we should be getting a sanitation bill and that she paid Julie for 
ribbons and Joslin for gymkhana and show highpoints.


Next meeting will be held on September 14, 2020 at 6:00 pm at the TS Ranch & arena.


Meeting was adjourned at 6:41 pm.


